Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association
Minutes

April 9, 2013

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, Gordon Kassen, Phil Overy, Ray Lauer

Excused Absence:  John Johnston, Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order by President Dauernheim at 7 p.m.  There were 9 residents present and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Minutes of the Meeting of March 12, 2013:  A motion was made and seconded to waive the reading of the minutes which had already been made available on the web site.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn read the report which reflected income of $71.26 for the month representing sale of gate cards and interest earned.  Cash outflow was for $360.00 for snowplowing and truck repairs, $102.85 to Britton’s Quick Shop for gasoline, $55.44 to Charter Business for the gate phone, and $141.01 for utilities.  The total amount is $659.30.  The checking account balance is $219,998.10.  There are delinquent assessments for 2 empty houses for both 2011-12 and 2012-13.
Marilyn then sought approval for payments of $1,182.52 for several items including $270.00 for road salt and repairs to the plow, $214.93 for the Newsletter, and $1,144.34 to McLaran Contracting for rock delivery for the work area.  Phil made a motion to approve the report and payments, and this was seconded by Gordon.  MOTION PASSED

Gate:  Russ Wilner advised there were no major problems brought to his attention.  He did advise there is a need to purchase additional cards and he was asked to pursue this project.  Depending on the cost of these cards there may be a need to increase the amount paid by property owners.  

Security:  Phil advised the only incident brought to his attention occurred on April 1, 2013 was the five horses that “escaped” from a nearby property and then galloped onto the north side.  One horse was “taken into custody” and the others ran off into the woods.  Phil assumes they were rounded up by the owner.
Building:  Because John Johnston was not available for the meeting, he sent a report that was read by Marilyn.  John stated he had visited the construction sites where property owners had seawalls repaired or installed and where docks had been built or replaced, and he found all the projects were completed in accordance with the parameters of the permits that had been issued.
A property owner to whom a letter had been sent by the Board was present to explain why the building remodeling was not completed in a timely manner, citing the fact the exterior bricks that were added in some areas are no longer available.  The owner will secure a renewal permit from Jefferson County as well as from the lake, and guarantee the project will be brought to completion.  The board members agreed with his proposal for completion.
Maintenance:  Gordon reported the rock for the work area had been delivered.  We are still awaiting materials to address the downspout situation on the new building.  
LTIA Representative:  No report
Finance:  No report

Web Site:  Janet Hirsch reported the deadline for submission of articles, items and ads for the next issue of the Newsletter is April 20.

Parents Club:  No report

Garden Club:  Rich Hirsch advised there will be a meeting of club members on April 16.  Any and all residents are asked to consider joining with members of the Garden Club, the intent being to beautify all areas around the lake.
Marilyn advised the annual plant sale will occur on Saturday, May 11, 2013.  Further information will be forthcoming.

Sewer Board:  No report

Water Testing:  Clarue Holland will address this issue later, toward the end of this month.  Each test site will cost $31.00, for a total of $465.00 for the 15 samples.

Dam:  Clarue is making plans to have employees of Red Oak to take care of grass cutting on the dam again this year.  The schedule will be for the end of April, end of May, end of June and late September or October.

Clarue has obtained the permit from US Fish and Wildlife Service to addle the Canada goose eggs, if needed.

Clarue also reported there are signs of three ground hog burrows.  Ken Jost will be asked to contact the trapper to see if the problem can be alleviated.
Old Business:  Marilyn advised she will contact the contractor for delivering the porta-potty to be stationed alongside the community center for the summer months.  President Dauernheim felt it would be more proper to have this available on a year-round basis to be available to those wanting to fish and others, and that was agreed upon.  There was also a discussion about getting the concrete blocks to be placed strategically to prevent erosion around the mini park.  Also, there was a discussion about purchasing trees for planting in the mini park.  This will be taken care of by members of the Garden Club.

Next, Phil addressed the idea of having a security guard available again this year and that he had been in contact with a representative of Sentry Security to meet this need.  After discussion it was decided the guard would be employed at the front gate beginning Memorial Day weekend and followed on specific dates to be decided by Phil during the succeeding summer months (16 weekends - May 25 – September 22, 2013).  The idea of having security guards use the patrol boat was not agreed upon.
Next a property owner posed a question regarding the boat ramp, and what might occur if the water level goes down measurably.   He was advised about the plan to install rock at the foot of the ramp should that situation occur.

New Business:  President Dauernheim advised he had been contacted by a property owner (email had been sent to all board members) regarding a seawall that had been built at a next door neighbor’s property and the property owner felt the seawall had extended on to her property.  John advised the board had no authority on this matter and that the properties would need to be surveyed.  If in fact it was determined there was encroachment on to her property, the neighbor had been contacted and advised he would have the situation corrected.  
There being no further business, Gordon made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ray seconded this motion.  The meeting was concluded at 8:13 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by

Ray Lauer, vice-president and secretary
